
The Shepherds Perspective 
The sheep were quiet now and Night had fallen. Stars were 
bright and shepherds reclined on a steep hillside above 
Bethlehem, watching their flock.

The men talked quietly, their low voices soothing to the 
animals, they discussed the Roman occupation of their 
land. They longed for a deliverer. 

Jerusalem and its temple were just six miles north of 
Bethlehem, and the shepherds lambs would be part of the 
Passover sacrifice.

The shepherds tugged their heavy cloaks about them to 
shelter them from the wind. Their eyes were accustomed to 
the blackness. Every few moments they would look up to 
scan the hills for wolves or thieves. They weren't about to 
lose sheep through carelessness.

All of a sudden their hillside was flooded by the light of a 
thousand arc lamps, blinding them with its intensity. When 



they could finally see, a man that looked like no other they’d 
seen stood before them. 

"Do not be afraid," he declared.

"I bring you good news of great joy
that will be for all the people.
Today in the town of David
a Deliverer has been born to you.
He is the Lord's Messiah."

"The Messiah! The Deliverer!" breathed one of the 
shepherds. "He is come at last to set our people free."

Good news! Great joy! In the town of David, the Son of 
David is born this night. 

The angel continued: "This will be a sign to you: You will 
find a baby wrapped in swaddling clothes and lying an a 
manger."

What a strange sign. There was no time to think, but the 
shepherds couldn’t quite match this image with a warrior 
king that they needed.



Now the shining angel drew himself to full height, and as he 
opened out his arms, the radiance and glory upon him 
began to spread until it covered rank after rank of angels. 
The heavenly host, the army of God himself — more and 
more, company after company, battalion after battalion, 
began to fill the sky. And now they began to chant, to shout 
in unison.

"Glory to God in the highest," they sang together with one 
enormous voice of worship, infecting the shepherds with 
their utter joy.

Again and again the waves of praise rolled over the 
hillsides, until finally the voices began to fade, and only in 
the distance could the shepherds still hear shouts of "Glory, 
glory, glory," that finally diminished to silence at last.

An older shepherd said "Praise the Lord, dear friends. We 
have witnessed what the prophets only dreamed of."

"Angels," breathed the youngest.

"The hosts of God's army," said another.

"Something greater still," the older man said. "The chance 
to see the Lord's Messiah with our own eyes. You heard the 



angel. He's here, yonder in Bethlehem, and we must find 
him. The angel told us how — a baby, wrapped in the 
swaddling bands of a newborn, lying in a manger.... A 
manger," repeated the old man.

He picked up his robes and careened down the hillside at a 
pace that left the younger shepherds breathless. He was 
ahead of them now, almost running to a cave behind the 
inn.

When they finally caught up, the old man was standing at 
the doorway to the cave, tears running down his cheeks.

"The Son of David," he was saying, "The Lord's Messiah. 
The Deliverer has come."

The shepherds moved inside and knelt at the manger, 
peering at the sleeping baby boy, all tightly wrapped in 
swaddling bands.

The youngest explained to the mother, "An angel told us," 
he stammered, "and then thousands, millions of angels 
filled the sky, lit up with God's light. 'Glory to God,' they 
shouted, and we joined them until we were hoarse, until 
they were gone."



The old shepherd went on, "The angel told us that your 
Child is God's promised Messiah, our Deliverer."

Then the old man was silent as he knelt.

Then they went back to their flocks, and carefully tended 
lambs that were destined for sacrifice on Passover. They 
pondered over this little child in the manger. Being in His 
presence they had come to an understanding. He wasn’t 
going to be the warrior king they had expected. God was 
certainly working through him; though they could not know 
or understand it.

Glory to God in the highest, and on earth peace.


